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Co-payments

Federal regulations at 42 C.F.R. § 457.540 limit co-payments charged in CHP+ for children with
family incomes at or below 150% FPL. Co-payments for children whose family incomes are at
or below 100% FPL must be less than or equal to the amounts permitted under 42 C.F.R.
§447.54, which outlines limits for co-payments for Medicaid. Cost-sharing for children with
family incomes between 101% and 150% FPL must be less than or equal to the amounts
permitted under 42 C.F.R. §457.555. Please see Tables 3.a and 3.b below for these co-payment
limits.

Table 3.a - Maximum Co-payments for Table 3.b - Maximum Co-payments for
Children Below 100% FPL Children between 101% to 150% FPL
State Payment for Service | Maximum Co-payment State Payment for Service | Maximum Co-payment
$10 or less $0.60 $15 or less $1.15
$10.01 to $25 $1.15 $15.01 to $40 $2.30
$25.01 to $50 $2.30 $40.01 to $80 $3.40
$50.01 or more $3.40 $80.01 or more $5.70

Co-payments for CHP+ clients are collected by providers at the point of service. Currently,
CHP+ charges co-payments for various services on a sliding fee scale. The Department does not
collect these co-payments, but rather pays its managed care organizations a capitation rate
calculated by its contracted actuary. This actuary estimates co-payment collections using CHP+
service utilization data and assumes that co-payments are collected by providers and become part
of their compensation for the services they provide to CHP+ clients. This allows the actuary to
incorporate these co-payments into lower capitation rates, which result in savings to the
Department. At the point of service, however, providers may waive these co-payments if
families are unable to pay them. Since the Department is unable to determine whether or not a
client actually pays the co-payment amount, the full impact of the cost sharing proposal on
providers and clients is difficult to determine.

Since the federally mandated maximum allowable co-payments are tied to the costs of services to
the state, the Department would require data on the costs of individual services in order to
calculate the maximum allowable co-payments for clients at or below 150% FPL. The
calculation of the maximum allowable co-payments for this group is further complicated by the
fact that different providers may charge different prices for the same services. However, since
the Department contracts with several managed care organizations and pays these monthly
capitations, the Department does not have access to the data necessary to estimate these co-

payments.

As described above, the Department has worked with stakeholders to increase co-payments in
CHP+ in a manner that is as minimally disruptive to families enrolled in CHP+ while increasing
clients’ responsibility and realizing savings to the State. Details of the Department’s proposed
co-payment structure can be found in its November 1, 2011 FY 2012-13 Budget Request, R-7
“Cost-Sharing in Medicaid and CHP+.”



